
 

 

Playgroup Newsletter  
January and February  2025 

Pop Up Playgroups  
Join us at Kareela Road Playground and Overport 
Playground as we continue to have fun at Pop Up 
Playgroup.   
If weather is hot we will have Water Play – please 
bring spare clothes just incase.  

https://www.frankston.vic.gov.au/Our-
Community/Family-
Services/Playgroups/Pop-up-Playgroup.  
 

 
 
 

Pop up Baby Playgroup is 
back for 2025! 
 Benefits of coming to playgroup 
 Meet other families   

 Supportive environment  

 Share ideas and information  

 Have fun, relax and build friendships  

 Introduce your baby to new surroundings 

 Play and explore 

 To find out more phone: 9293 7156 or email:  

Elaine.Turner@frankston.vic.gov.au 
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Have your say on Council’s 
Annual Budget 

 

 
 
 
 
 
We’re getting the Annual Budget 25/26 ready - and 
we want to hear your input on what will meet an 
important community need and benefit as many 
people as possible.   

For the first time we’re opening community 
engagement early in the year to make sure we hear 
from as many people as possible prior to the Budget 
being drafted.   

We’ve recently heard from more than 1,300 people as 
part of our Council Vision, Health and Well Being Plan 
and Asset Plan development and know what’s 
important to you:  

 Enhancing city safety  

 Supporting vulnerable populations   

 Open spaces for recreation (including green 
are plantings)  

 Vibrant public spaces   

 Safe and connected public transport  

 
Let’s build on this! Tell us your thoughts by 5pm 
on 20 February 
at:  https://engage.frankston.vic.gov.au/budget-
2025  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Up coming programs  
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Whats on  
Storytime at Frankston City Libraries is the perfect 
way to explore literacy and develop a love of reading 
together. Our relaxed sessions are designed to 
encourage children to engage with the library space 
and each other. And don’t forget, you and your child 
can become library members for free and keep the 
reading fun going at home. 

We can’t wait to see you again at Storytime!  

 



 

 

Supported Playgroup 
 
Supported Playgroups are a safe and friendly place for you 
and your child to have fun while receiving parenting tips 
and support. Sessions are run weekly during school terms 
by qualified early years professionals in your local 
community.                                                                                     
Supported Playgroup is a great way to meet other families 
in your local area and one-on-one in-home support is also 
optional for eligible families.                                                
These playgroups are supported by the Department of 
Families, Fairness and Housing and are free to attend. 

Who is eligible to attend?                              
Supported Playgroups are available to: 

 families with a Commonwealth Health Care Card (or visa 
equivalent for refugees and migrants) 

 children aged from birth up to school age. 

 families where a family member who has identified as 
Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander; 

 families who are looking after children in kinship care (out 
of home care); 

 families referred by Child FIRST 

 families referred from or receiving Enhanced Maternal and 
Child Health services 

Supported Playgroups are currently located in 
the following venues: 

 Aldercourt Primary School - Frankston North 

 Young Parents at Aldercourt – Frankston North  

 Frankston North Community Centre - Frankston North 

 Lakewood Child & Family Centre – Frankston 

 Orwil Street Community House – Frankston 

 Mahogany Rise Primary School – Frankston North 

 Karingal Heights Primary School – Karingal 

 Baden Powell – Frankston South  

More Information 

To find out more about our Supported Playgroup sessions 
please call Council’s Playgroup Development Officer 
on 9293 7156 or email playgroups@frankston.vic.gov.au   

 

Starting a Community 
Playgroup                                 
Are you interested in starting a playgroup in your 
area? Step by step guide to starting a Playgroup.  

 Find a suitable venue to run the playgroup.  

 Find a friend to run with you (always good to have a 
buddy that can look after everything if you are sick or 
on holiday). 

 Register with Playgroup Victoria $50 for 12 Month 
includes your Public Liability Membership - Playgroup 
Victoria 

 Create a Playgroup email address or use your personal 
one if you are happy to share. 

 Create a flyer advertising your group- day, time, cost 
etc.   

 If doing a termly fee oganise payment etc. Cash, bank 
deposit receipts work out how much you need to raise 
to cover cost of hire, resources, events etc.  

 How will the session run? Weekly, fortnightly? Do you 
want to do anything particular during the session – 
craft, music singing  

 Covid Safe practices.   

 How will you get parents involved in helping with set 
up and clean up at the end- everybody does a little 
something this helps you all to go home around the 
same time. You don’t want to end up doing everything 
yourselves.  

 Consider setting up a closed Facebook group or 
Whatsapp to share information and pictures.  

 Register with Frankston Council Playgroup 
Development Officer, If you would like to chat further 
send me an email on 
Elaine.Turner@frankston.vic.gov.au  
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